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19 August 2024  
Works Notice and Outcome of Statutory Consultation  
 
Introduction Crouch End A (CEA) CPZ review measures 
 
Dear Resident/Business, 
 
I am writing to let you know that we will soon be introducing additional waiting and loading restrictions in 
your area. 
 
Feedback from the consultation we undertook 
 
In November 2022, we carried out a public engagement with the community in general, the overall majority 
fell that the existing parking controls in Crouch End A are working fine, and days or hours of operation do 
not need to be changed. 
 
In response to concerns raised about congestion and safety on the Broadway and Topsfield Parade, the 
Council recommended extending existing waiting and loading restrictions to include Sunday.  This is to 
ensure the safety of all road users and ensure safe accessibility for essential services such as emergency 
services, public transport, and essential Council services such as refuse collections. 
 
We undertook the statutory consultation in April and May 2024, this resulted in three objections being 
received.  Officers considered the objections received and a decision report produced and approved in 
line with the Councils constitution.  We would like to thank all those who took the time to participate in 
the review process.  A copy of the report including formal responses to objections can be found on the 
following link; 
 
https://new.haringey.gov.uk/parking/consultations-parking 

 
Introduction of new measures. 
 
New measures will be introduced to alleviate traffic congestion on Broadway and Topsfield parades 
during Sundays, while also enhancing safety at critical junctions identified during the initial public 
engagement process. 
 
The new measures will include: 

• Increase existing waiting and loading restrictions (Monday to Saturday 8am to 6.30pm) to Monday 
Sunday 8am to 6.30pm on Broadway Parade and Topsfield Parade 

• Increase the lengths of ‘at any time’ restrictions (double yellow lines) at the following locations to 
improve safety, visibility, and accessibility for all road users.  

 Middle Lane Junction with Chestnut Avenue.  

 Weston Park Junction with Elder Ave 
 
When will we start implementing these changes. 

We are scheduled to begin implementing these changes on Monday, August 26, 2024. The work on site 
will involve painting road markings and installing signs and posts.  We anticipate that this process will take 
approximately four days to complete, and we are committed to minimising any disruptions during this 
period  

https://new.haringey.gov.uk/parking/consultations-parking


 
 
How to contact us 

If you have any queries about parking permits, charges, or need an application form please visit 
www.haringey.gov.uk/contact/parking.  If you do not have access to the internet, please contact us on 
020 8489 1000. 
 
If you have any queries about the oncomming highways works, please email 
parkingschemes@haringey.gov.uk or call the team on 020 8489 5089.  Alternatively, you can write to us at 
the address below. 

 
Thank you for your attention. 
 

 
 
Highways and Parking 
 

Ann Cunningham 

Head of Highways and Parking  
 

Highways and Parking 
Level 1 South  
River Park House  
225 High Road, Wood 
Green 
London N22 8HQ 
 
020 8489 1000 
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